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April 10, 2017
The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
I am pleased to transmit a motion to accept the 2016 Regional Fare Forum Summary Report.  The 2016 Regional Fare Forum (“Fare Forum”) was made up of members representing the policy boards of each of the One Regional Card for All (ORCA) agencies, including Councilmembers Balducci and Dembowski of the King County Council on behalf of King County Metro. The Fare Forum met three times from September to December, 2016, and again on March 3, 2017, to finalize the report.
The transit agencies in the Puget Sound region have a long history of regional fare coordination. The first regional fare forum convened in 1997 laid the groundwork for implementation of the Puget Pass system in 1999. The second fare forum took place in 2007 to provide guidance for implementing the ORCA system for regional fare payment.
The purpose of the 2016 Fare Forum was to:

· Reaffirm agency commitments to regional fare coordination
· Provide guiding principles for the modernization and improvements to the ORCA system’s fare structure, and

· Discuss strategies to further integrate and simplify fares for customers to travel seamlessly throughout the region.

The Fare Forum participants recommended that the ORCA agencies:

· Reaffirm the importance of regional fare coordination in the central Puget Sound Region. Such coordination is key to successfully achieving the increased transit integration envisioned by the Puget Sound Regional Council’s “Vision 2040” and King County’s “METRO CONNECTS” plans.
· Commit to working with their respective governing boards and each other to review and make decisions on fare simplification options for further regional fare coordination by the end of 2017 in order to provide timely guidance for the future of ORCA’s system design.

To this end, I have asked Metro to collect feedback and input from the community and stakeholders on options for pursuing the Fare Forum recommendations. This outreach process will also assist evaluation of other possible changes in fare structure and collection that could help to speed bus service, address concerns about operator safety, and increase the affordability of transit.
I plan to draw upon the results of Metro’s analysis and public outreach to determine whether I will recommend fare changes to the Council this summer.     
The Fare Forum and related work on regional transit fare coordination and simplification is aligned with the Regionally Collaborative Guiding Principle in the updated King County Strategic Plan and directly supports the Strategic Plan’s Mobility Goal.    
It is estimated this report cost $2,200 in staff time to produce.

I want to take this opportunity to thank Councilmembers Balducci and Dembowski for their leadership in representing King County Metro at the 2016 Fare Forum. 
We look forward to working with the King County Council to improve Metro’s fare structure for our riders and to further promote regional fare coordination.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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